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Further information requested by local authority responses: 
 
Comments from Roma Revill, 10 Navigation Yard, Newark, NG24 4TN 
 
Attention Max Finch 
Director - Communities and Environment  
 
Response to the Council’s Communication re The Corn Exchange development dated 6 
August. 
 
Having read the controls put forward by the licence applicant, there is nothing in them to 
suggest that they will reduce the prevention of crime and disorder, public safety or the 
prevention of public nuisance, as the things suggested refer to the premises themselves, not 
the effects on the surrounding area. I do not see how regular noise assessments will prevent 
noise being a nuisance, to neighbours if events are allowed into the early hours of the morning 
as applied for. This is especially the case when the outside area is used, as on the plans they 
are proposing 2 outside bars and a stage. Is it really safe to allow an entrance and exit onto 
the river path other than in an emergency? There is no barrier, and it would be very easy for 
people to fall into the river there, where dangerous currents are known.  
 
It says that live music will be allowed outside for no more than 4 hours a day, and for no more 
than 4 days a week, but it does not say what time of day this will take place. During the day 
time might be acceptable, but not in the late evening, and at night. 
 
Signage asking people to leave quietly is all very well and good, but how much notice will be 
taken of it, especially by those under the effects of alcohol. 
 
Providing a free phone for taxis will not prevent problems with taxis waiting outside, which 
has caused problems in the past.  
 
They may well intend to have security staff and CCTV, but this will not stop the likely problems 
on Millgate, Lombard Street and further along Castle Gate. There is no CCTV on Millgate or 
the alley ways and paths off it. There has already been increased noise and bad behaviour 
since the pubs re-opened, and they aren’t open into the early hours. 
 
With regards to the protection of children from harm, I do not see how separating under and 
over 18s in different parts of the building will be very practical in practice. There would have 
to be a lot of internal security staff constantly monitoring. They don’t specify how they are 
going to check whether a young person is 18 or over, although they specify how many forms 
of ID will be required for 21 and 25 year olds. Why should under 18s be allowed in at all in the 
evening, whether they are with an adult or not. Surely 9pm is late enough. Would there not 
be merit in it being for adults only in the evenings and only allow under 18s in during the day, 
with an adult. 
 
I think in some ways they are trying to be a youth club, by providing games, but this is not 
compatible with an alcohol licence.  
 
 
If the premises are to be allowed to open at all, it should not be allowed beyond midnight on 
any night.  
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It is interesting that the majority of those who have written in favour of the licence being 
granted do not live nearby, and many are harping back to many years ago. I don’t believe that 
people’s behaviour is the same now. It is far less considerate, and more anti-social. One 
supporter has likened it to Madisons on Cartergate, but that is not trying to attract such a wide 
age range and for such long hours. 
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